
 
SCSU Faculty Senate President’s Report – March 9, 2022 meeting 

 

Preparation for 3/9/22 meeting  

 

I. Resolutions and other business 

There are four resolutions for this meeting as well as an informational session regarding the Early 

College program. 

1) Resolution Regarding revision to Faculty Scholar Award – This resolution follows the motion 

that was approved at our last meeting regarding changes to the Faculty Scholar Award. 

2) Resolution Regarding Course Caps – Following a number of discussions, the EC has decided to 

proceed with the resolution as it was originally presented on 2/9 as designed by FASP. Some of 

the concerns that were raised during the discussions had to do with the viability of measuring a 

dependent variable such as retention in based upon reducing class size from 22 to 20 when 

there are other covariates. The Provost suggested an alternate pilot study in which half the 

students would be in classes of 18 and half would be in classes of 22 (resulting in an average 

class size of 20) and these two groups would be compared for various outcomes. The EC was 

concerned about creating an inequitable situation for the students with this model. The Provost 

also suggested that the pilot be 4 years instead of the proposed 6. My assumption is that this 

model would be more likely to be approved by the administration. 

3) Resolution regarding raising travel allowance for 2022-2023 -  Given a very large positive 

balance of travel funds, it is recommended that the travel allowance cap for FT faculty be 

raised from the typical $1500, to a larger amount as outlined in the resolution. We have also 

obtained the agreement of the administration and AAUP to raise the travel allowance caps for 

PT employees, as was done last year, and an MOU has been signed, given that there is a robust 

positive balance in that fund. The MOU is required because, although there is ambiguity in the 

CBA for FT employees regarding travel funds, the contract is very definitive regarding a hard 

cap for PT employees.  

4) Resolution regarding grading in the Early College Program - This resolution addresses the issue 

of students who earn lower grades in the EC Program and seeks to prevent these students from 

starting their college careers at a disadvantage.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

II.  Travel Fund Report 

 

 

  

III. Resolutions approved by Faculty Senate – Updates on the resolutions and their status may be 

found on the FS website. 

https://inside.southernct.edu/faculty-senate/senate-resolutions

